
LOWER PRIMARY GAMES 2022



Being first time Parent Volunteers (PVs) for a school event – and with Covid 
19 restrictions almost fully lifted - it was exciting to be a part of the Lower 
Primary School Games Day.   

To be in the good company of other new PVs, seasoned teachers, 
passionate CPC members, and of course, the girls, made our first 
experience as PVs a memorable one!

We were pleased to see how well organized and coordinated the event 
ran, and enjoyed how the girls not only bonded with their classmates, but 
also displayed skills learned during their PE lessons, as well as the 
importance of sportsmanship.  

Some teams had loud and boisterous cheers for their fellow team mates 
which showed great team spirit!



Coming into this with a “If you don’t do, you will never know” attitude, we 
enjoyed taking the plunge and being a part of our daughter’s learning 
experience with these games.  

The key highlights for us include demonstrating the games in a fun and amusing 
way – like how to score a goal and seeing the difference in the girls’ response 
when missing and scoring - was really brilliant!   As tired  as we were by the end 
of the event, we felt fulfilled knowing we helped to make the event ‘shine’ for 
the girls!   

We look forward to volunteer at more events in the future, as it is an eye opening 
and rewarding experience which helps to build memories of great parent – child 
bonding during their primary school years – something that will be remembered 
in the years to come!

Terence Lai & Teresa Wong
P1 Hibi, Evangelika Lai



The Parents


